
 

Engineering Services Committee Meeting 

Meeting Date: October 29, 2024 

Additional Funding to supplement Design Consultant Services for Azalea Road for the East Augusta 

Roadway and Drainage Project 

File Reference: 24-014 (A) 

Department: Engineering & Environmental Services 

Presenter: Dr. Hameed Malik, Director 

Caption: Approve supplemental funding for Design Consultant Services to Alfred 

Benesch & Company (formally WR Toole Engineers) in the amount of 

$58,625.00 for Azalea Road/the East Augusta Roadway and Drainage 

Project.  AE/ RFQ 06-202 

Background: The East Augusta Street and Drainage Improvement project is an identified 

and partially funded project to address flooding and associated roadway 

improvements in the East Augusta area bounded by East Boundary Street, the 

Levee, I-520 and Laney Walker Blvd. The project consists of eight (8) 

phases. Three phases are complete and forth phase/Brunswick & Azalea is 

substantially completed. However, additional improvements along Azalea 

Road are warranted for road drainage management.  

 

Remaining four (4) design is complete with exception of final construction 

plans. These phases are: Phase IV (Hornsby), Phase V (East Telfair), Phase 

Vi (East View Subdivision), and Phase VII (Riverside Park) drainage 

improvements. Construction phase of these four Phases improvements 

requires creation of final construction plans and letting phase engineering 

support services. 

Analysis: On March 3, 2009 approved award of design phases of the project to WR 

Toole Engineers (now Alfred Benesh & Company). This supplemental 

funding covers Azalea Road drainage improvement additional design 

services. Management of Azalea road runoff management is critical to 

minimize its off road impact. 

Financial Impact: Funds in amount of $58,625.00 available in SPLOST 8-Grading & Drainage. 

Alternatives: 1). Do not approve and find alternative to complete the warranted 

improvements design Approve supplemental funding for Design Consultant 

Services to Alfred Benesch & Company (formally WR Toole Engineers) in 

the amount of $58,625.00 for Azalea Road/the East Augusta Roadway and 

Drainage Project.  AE/ RFQ 06-202. 



Recommendation: Approve supplemental funding for Design Consultant Services to Alfred 

Benesch & Company (formally WR Toole Engineers) in the amount of 

$58,625.00 for Azalea Road/the East Augusta Roadway and Drainage 

Project.  AE/ RFQ 06-20202 

Funds are available in 

the following accounts: 

($58,625.00) 330-044320-52.23110 / 222830907-52.23110  - SPLOST 8  - 

Grading & Drainage   

REVIEWED AND 

APPROVED BY: 

HM/sr 

 


